Lesko, Robin A - DNR

From: Amungwafor, Binyoti - DNR

Sent: Wednesday, December 13, 2023 3:23 PM

To: brain@holdings.com

Cc: Wayne Fassbender

Subject: Results of Additional Vapor sampling Supplemental to Closure Documentation” on December 8,
2023.

Mr. Cass:

The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) completed the review of the “Results of Additional Vapor
sampling Supplemental to Closure Documentation” on December 8, 2023. The results were submitted by your
Environmental Consultant, EnviroForensics, LLC (EnviroForensics).

Sub-slab and soil gas sampling to assess the effectiveness of the remedial action was conducted in January of 2023 and
July of 2023. The July 2023 sampling event showed trichloroethene (TCE) concentrations higher than historical trends at
several sample locations. Conduct additional sampling to assess this increase in TCE concentration.

No additional work related to the sanitary sewer investigation is necessary at this time.

If you have any questions concerning this request, please contact me at 414.208.5874 or e-mail me at
Binyoti.Amungwafor@wisconsin.gov

Thank you.
Binyoti

Hydrogeologist

Remediation & Redevelopment Program
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources
Southeast Region Headquarters

1027 W. Saint Paul Avenue

Milwaukee, WI 53233-2641
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